[image: image1.png]



UBC e-News



                       
                                      Number 7                         25.11.2003


Editor:       Anna Sosnicka  anna.sosnicka@ubc.net
The UBC e-News is published every second week and distributed to the UBC Contact Persons e-mail list.

Reproduction is authorised, provided the source is acknowledged.

[image: image2.png]




Info

· The next 39th UBC Executive Board meeting will be held on 6 March in Vaasa, Finland. It will be a closed session only.

· The UBC Commission on Transportation informed us, that the next meeting of the Commission would be held on 10-11 June 2004 in Kaunas.

From UBC Commissions

Dear UBC Friends, 

I would like to inform you of a most important European event on sustainable development in cities. The fourth Pan-European Conference on Sustainable Cities and Towns will be organised in Aalborg, Denmark, 9-11 June 2004. This conference will be a main mile-stone in many ways - it will be an event to participate for anyone seriously working on these issues in Europe. The expected number of participants is up to 2000. 

The conference programme and the Aalborg Commitments are currently under construction. The conference web-site at www.aalborgplus10.dk provides good possibilities to participate in the design of this conference. Everybody is invited to contribute to the conference - the call for contributions will soon be available on the website. Please, find also attached the first announcement of the conference. 

The UBC is one of the co-organisers of this event and I am representing us in the Steering Committee of the Conference and in the European Sustainable Cities and Towns Campaign. If you have suggestions, comments and ideas to be taken into account in the preparation and strategic design of the conference as well as in the next phase of the European Campaign, you are most welcome to contact me for further discussions, so I could take your ideas forward also through the committees. 

Looking forward to seeing you in the conference! 

Best Regards, 

Risto Veivo

Partner Search

· Dear Sir / Madam,

We are interested in forging links with partners in co-operation in the field of common, European projects. We are a special polish-national organisation which co-operates with young people. The “Ochotnicze Hufce Pracy” (the Voluntary Groups of Labour) is based in Gdansk. It is a capital city of Pomeranian Voivodship which is situated on the south coast of the Baltic Sea. The Pomeranian region has a historic importance in forming of European integration between Baltic countries. The “OHP” function in range: upbringing and education, vocational

training and guidance, cultural development;
running common room for children and
young people from local environment. We
want to help young people to make their ideas happen.

The educational staff of the “OHP” has realized for many years some projects for the young with less opportunities. We intend to participate in realizing European projects at present. Especially we want to get involved in European Social Found, Leonardo da Vinci, Equal and Youth Programme.

Nowadays we are going to realize one project from the Youth Programme - Action 1, so we enclose the project's proposal with some more information about it. Moreover we are going to organise a Contact Making Seminar in objectives: integration of young with less opportunities, youth’s unemployment, good practice in vocational advising. If you are interested in our seminar or projects, please contact us for more details.

PWK OHP in  Gdansk, tel. +48 58 301 79 16

e-mail: zwzue@poczta.onet.pl, www.ohp.pl
· The Vorpommern Tourism Development plc. was founded in 2002 to intensify the tourism project development in the north eastern region of Germany. The company is working in the following activity fields:
- consulting of public authorities and public institutions concerning tourism development
- consulting of SMEs concerning marketing, product development etc.
- development and management of projects for local authorities or other actors.
Co-operators and consultants of the Vorpommern Tourism Development plc
can use their experiences of more than 10 years in national and international (EU Projects) project development.
VTD will use those experiences together with a regional authority of our region to develop the transnational Interreg IIIc tourism project
"Establishing a Baltic Mediterranean Tourism Co-operation". It will be a common project of Mediterranean and Baltic Partners.
The objectives of the project are:
-  Establishing a Baltic Mediterranean Tourism Co-operation with the task of a common product development and marketing of both European Seas under consideration of SMEs
- Development of a common marketing concept to promote the two regions as one destination on the over sea markets, as well as promoting the Mediterranean Sea in the Baltic region and reversed
- Strengthening and co-ordination of existing networks and corporations of the regions and support linking the Baltic Mediterranean co-operation
The project duration is planned from December 2004 until December 2006.
Partners should be regional or local public authorities or public equivalent bodies.
Partners in the Mediterranean area are already found. 
For any questions and information please contact: 
Christin Kellner, Vorpommern Tourism Development, Tel. +49 38 34 89 11 32
e-mail: getev@getev.de;  www.getev.de

· Currently two researchers from Stockholm School of Economics in Riga (SSE Riga) are conducting a study of conference tourism development in Latvia.
For the objective evaluation of the conference tourism industry they are interested not only in opinions of guests who have already visited
conferences in Latvia, but also in opinions of potential conference visitors. Your participation in the survey is highly valuable both if you have and have not visited conferences in Latvia. Your individual opinion will allow to evaluate correctly the conference tourism industry in Latvia
and will contribute to its development. 
The researches would appreciate, if you would agree to participate in their research and would fill in the questionnaire. The questionnaire is quite short and will
not take much time. In order to fill in an electronic form of the
questionnaire, please open the following link http://conference.apollo.lv/   


EU MINISTERS WANT ACTION SOON ON "WIDER EUROPE"
EU foreign affairs ministers reviewed the Wider Europe - New Neighbourhood Initiative presented by European Commissioner Günter Verheugen at their General Affairs and External Relations Council in Brussels on 13th October. The Council welcomed the interest shown by the partner countries to the East and South of the enlarged EU's new borders for the emerging EU policy framework for co-operation with them.
Ministers invited the Commission - and Javier Solana, EU High Representative for the Common Foreign and Security Policy - to present detailed proposals for action plans early in 2004, so as to move forward by June 2004. They welcomed the Commission communication "Paving the way for a New Neighbourhood Instrument" as an important step, and as "a useful basis for developing the relevant instruments aimed at enhancing cross-border co-operation on the external borders of the Union, in particular regional/transnational co-operation". 
The Council confirmed the EU commitment to promote political, economic and cultural relations with all the Union's neighbouring regions, and stated that particular attention should be paid to strengthening civil society, supporting institutional capacity and promoting transparency of state and local authorities. And it expressed satisfaction at the Commission's intention to develop Neighbourhood Programmes covering the external borders of the enlarged Union for 2004-2006 as an intermediate step before possible creation of a single new Neighbourhood Instrument after 2006. In 2004-2006, actions within the Neighbourhood Programmes will be based on the existing legislative and financial framework, and focus on improving co-ordination between the existing programmes - INTERREG for regional co-operation, PHARE for the candidate countries, Tacis for Russia and the NIS, CARDS for the Balkans, and Meda for the Mediterranean region.

While political, economic and social conditions vary from border to border, with regard to the Neighbourhood Programmes, the Council confirmed a number of key co-operation objectives proposed by the Commission: promoting sustainable economic and social development in the border areas; addressing common challenges in environment, public health, and the prevention of and fight against organised crime; ensuring efficient and secure borders; and promoting local "people-to-people" actions.

Source: Enlargement Weekly

New staff recruitment in new member states

More than 12,000 candidates will take part this week in the first competitions for EU staff to be held in the acceding states. On November 27-28, officials from the European Personnel Selection Office will be supervise tests in all ten acceding states for posts as translators and secretaries in the EU institutions. This is the first main wave of competitions to be organised in the context of the current enlargement programme (following on from the recruitment earlier this year of temporary "auxiliary" staff). Most of the tests will be held in the national capitals. 

Source: Enlargement Weekly

Positive Nordic integration circle

“Results like the Danish/Swedish tax agreement are part of a positive circle as far as integration between the Nordic countries is concerned,” the Secretary General of the Nordic Council of Ministers, Per Unckel, said on 24 November when summing up a conference about freedom of movement in at the Danish parliament in Copenhagen. 
Unckel called for visions to develop the Nordic Region, not just ideas to remove barriers to freedom of movement that affect certain individuals. “In a greatly enlarged EU, greater openness will make national economies more competitive,” he said. 
The former Danish Prime Minister Poul Schlüter has worked on the freedom of movement issue for the last year. His efforts were praised by both the Danish Minister for Nordic Co-operation, Flemming Hansen, and the chairperson of the Nordic Council’s Danish Delegation, Ole Stavad. The latter did, however, criticise the Danish government for not making Nordic co-operation a sufficiently high priority

Source: Nordic Council

Funding opportunities for Baltic 21 projects

The information database "Funding opportunities for Baltic 21 projects" is now available for downloading at the web-site http://www.ee/baltic21/. The database contains a short description, contact details and Internet links of various funding organisations and programmes relevant to financing Baltic 21 activities. The information database is a result of the Baltic 21 Priority Project "Assistance to the Baltic 21 Sectors and Joint Actions in project development and fund-raising" (June 2002 - October 2003) that has been financially supported by Germany. 

Source: Baltic 21

Regional Cooperation in a New Europe: Poland, 18 - 19 November 2003

Round Table and a Conference on regional cooperation took place in Warsaw and Gdansk, Poland, on the 18 and the 19 November 2003. 
The conference focused on a few areas where there may be mutual interest in sharing experience:

· Visions for regional co-operation between Poland and Nordic countries, 

· The Northern Dimension within the European Union, 

· Sustainable development – a common task for countries around the Baltic Sea. 

The conference was organised by Nordic Council of Ministers, the Polish Government Centre for Strategic Studies, the Marshal of the Pomorskie Voivodeship, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs in Poland and the Nordic Embassy in Warsaw. 

Source: Nordic Council

Spreading the net wider on fisheries monitoring

The future member states are likely to be able to take advantage of new EU funding next year to reinforce their monitoring of fisheries policy. The European Commission last week proposed a budget of €70 million for 2004-2005 to help national authorities upgrade their control structures and to ensure that the EU Common Fisheries Policy is correctly applied. They will be able to use the money to purchase of equipment, particularly for satellite and electronic monitoring equipment and for training of enforcement personnel. They can also run awareness-raising campaigns on the importance of enforcement for the conservation of fish stocks. Each member state is responsible for the implementation of EU fisheries policy rules, and must provide the necessary human and technical means to ensure the effectiveness of their enforcement systems. Franz Fischler, European Commissioner for Agriculture, Rural Development and Fisheries, said: "The growing list of endangered fish stocks clearly shows that weaknesses in control allow for the continuation of illegal practices that undermine the sustainability of fisheries". The aid showed the EU commitment to helping EU member states tackle the weaknesses, he added.

Source: Enlargement Weekly
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